Ministry for the
Environment
Manatn Mo Te Tajao

PO Box 10362, Wellington 6143
Website: www.mfe.govt.nz
Freephone: 0800 499 700

J— 19-D-02030

Dear 9@

Thank you for your email of 13 September 2019 requesting the following undec the Offitiallnformation Act
1982 (the Act):

Under the OIA, could | please have a list of catchments that wilf exceed proposed Dissolved Inorganic
Nitrogen (DIN) and Dissolved Reactive Phosphorus (DRP). fimits prdposed in the government's
Essential Freshwater package, and the percentage to which these limifs-are exceeded.

Could I also please have this same list at a regionaitevel.

This information is publically available, therefore thedinistry for the Enyironment has decided to refuse your
request in accordance with section 18(d) of the Act.

Mapped concentrations of nitrate-nitrogen ;(_of:wh’i’ch dissafVed*norganic nitrogen is mostly comprised of)
and dissolved reactive phosphorus were redently publistyéd, as part of Environment Aotearoa 2019. This can
be found at: https://statisticsnz.shinyapfs.ie/rivep water quality nitrogen/. Data are available under the
‘download’ tab at both the reach scale anff"monit_gt"fqg‘-ﬂs‘fte scale.

Catchments boundaries can bef 1r"ot,und on our ‘data service: https://data.mfe.govt.nz/layer/99776-sea-
draining-catchments/. Region@) ¢ouncil houndaries can be found on the Statistics NZ data service:

httgs:[(datafinder.stats.gou‘!hgz ]ayer[9§7f{5¥regionaI-counciI-2019-cIipped-generaIised/.

You have the right to seeldan investigation and review by the Office of the Ombudsman of my relating to this
request, in accordangéwith section'28(3) of the Act. The relevant details can be found on their website at:
www.ombudsmahsparliament.nz)

Please note that due to thepublic interest in our work the Ministry for the Environment publishes responses
to requests for officialinforimation on our website on our OIA responses page shortly after the response has
been sent.

If you have any queries about this, please feel free to contact our Executive Relations team.

Yours sincerely

o

Katherine Meerman
Director, Water





